RYERSON HEIGHTS





October Newsletter From the Principal's Desk



The next opportunity to change from faceto-face instruction to online-learning is coming this month. From October 2nd-13th families will need to inform the school of their desire to change methods of instruction. If you are planto make change, look for an email on October 2nd as there will be an online declaration for you to complete. The start date for students changing learning methods is November 2nd. Please contact the school if you have any questions.

In addition to regular face to face instruction staff are working with students in the event we are required to switch entirely to online instruction. If that happens teachers will be using either Bright Space or Microsoft Teams to continue learning and instruction.

Information will be coming home later this month regarding Halloween costumes, activities and treats at school. We are expecting to get information from the Health Unit regarding Halloween activities.

Please remember to screen students daily

tools is really effective and easy to use.

In the event students are exhibiting symptoms...

- 1. Please report the absence to the school.
- 2. Contact your family doctor for direction
- 3. If required get a covid-19 test and follow the direction from public health

In the event that there is a confirmed Covid-19 case at Ryerson you will be informed by the School Board.







for Covid-19 symptoms. The new Ontario School Screening

Important October Dates

Start of new declaration period	2nd
Custodians Day	2nd
Teacher Appreciation Day	5th
Thanksgiving	12th
Deadline for new declaration period	13th
Believe Assembly	30th
Halloween	31st

Reminders

- Please remember to report student absences to the office
- If students are presenting Covid-19 symptoms please keep them home and follow the BCHU School Guidance for Parent Document for direction
- If dropping students off please do not block our neighbor's driveways with your vehicle